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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
22 June 2018
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. 

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW 

The third programme in the 2018 series of the Top Writers Radio Show, featuring an interview with Marlborough Sounds writer Marion Day on children’s picture books, is now available as a podcast here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
The fortnightly programmes go out first on Saturday at 3 pm and are repeated the following Tuesday at 10 pm. In the fourth programme on 30 June & 3 July, Shelia Kennard will talk about her book ‘Sky Full of Stars: Penpals Across a Century’. 

Each Top Writers Radio Show programme begins with a PEN item from Dana Wensley, who is the PEN (NZ) representative for freedom of expression, focusing on a particular author or issue. The main part of the show features Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local  writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. 
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2

PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 27 June, 10.30 am – 12 noon at Picton Library. The topic for their writing challenge is to use at least one made-up or obsolete word in your poem.

The poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
FORBIDDEN RADIO: LIVE RADIO DRAMA

This fundraiser for Fresh FM takes place on Saturday 30 June, 7 – 9 pm. With faces destined for radio, Forbidden Radio presents an evening of live radio, live from the Granary at Founders Park in Nelson and simultaneously broadcast over Fresh FM in front of a live audience – you!

Enjoy a hilarious evening of Wild West heroics with the Lone Ranger and Tonto, and then delve into a dramatic mystery with Richard Diamond, Private Detective, in The Case of the Leland Gibson Murder. 

Come along for a night of triple the fun, old-fashioned radio drama with a modern twist or two. Tickets only $15 from Beggs MusicWorks, Richmond Mall and Fresh FM.

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to talk about all things ‘writing’ and get feedback on their work, in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first Sunday of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Their next meeting is on Sunday 1 July. Interested people should contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com for more details.

WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton meet on the first Monday of the month, 1 – 3 pm in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. Their next meeting is on Monday 

2 July. The writing challenge is 200-400 words on the topic ‘Winter’.
Everyone is welcome to listen or participate. If you are interested in coming along, contact Irene & Peter Thomas at pandi.goodhope@gmail.com or 

03-973 0638.

WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME
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The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting is on Wednesday 4 July, 11.30 am to 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm will be Dave MacManus, owner and manager of The CopyPress, a self-publishing company in Nelson.
Dave be talking about the process of self-publishing a book, some of the reasons an author might choose to self-publish, and what you can do to make the most of your manuscript. The CopyPress works with authors who have written everything from small personal projects, to more commercial books that are sold at bookshops across the country. Dave is happy to answer any questions, and to advise on any particular projects that you have in mind.
The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure to be there at 12.30 pm for Dave’s talk. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-546 9818.
GOLDEN BAY WRITERS GROUP

The Golden Bay Writers Group meets on the first Friday of each month from 1.30 - 3 pm at the Dangerous Café, 46 Commercial Street, Takaka. Meet up to talk writing in all its forms, to encourage and inspire each other, to share our challenges and victories, and to connect over a cuppa. Their next meeting will be on Friday 6 July.
Everyone is welcome to Golden Bay Writers Group meetings. For more information contact Charlotte Squire at charlottesquirecoms@gmail.com
MARLBOROUGH BOOK FESTIVAL 

The Marlborough Book Festival runs from Friday 6 – Sunday 8 July. Many sessions are already sold out, with limited seats available for others. Tusiata Avia can no longer come to the festival, but two other much-loved writers have stepped up to replace her. Kate De Goldi will now be speaking on The Secret History of Children’s Literature on Sunday 8 July, and Glenn Colquhoun will take the stage with fellow poet  Selina Tusiata Marsh on Saturday 7 July.

To see the full programme and to book, go to: https://www.marlboroughbookfest.co.nz/our-programme  

NZ WRITERS COLLEGE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

The annual NZ Writers College Short Story Competition is held to acknowledge excellence in creative writing in the short story form. The competition is open to any writers residing in New Zealand who is unpublished or has been published fewer than four times.

Stories should be a maximum of 2000 words. The theme is ‘Nothing but hot air’, but writers should produce their own title. The prizes are: First, $1000 and publication in an anthology; Second: $500 and publication in an anthology; Third: $250. The top three winners will receive editorial comments on their submitted works. Electronic submissions only. Enquiries and submissions should be sent to Nichola Meyer at nichola@nzwriterscollege.co.nz. Entries close on 30 September and the results will be announced on 10 November. For full conditions of entry and how to submit, go to: https://www.nzwriterscollege.co.nz/Writers+Resources/2018+NZ+Writers+College+Short+Stort+Competition.html
RATTLE  POETRY PRIZE

The entry fee for this international competition is a one-year subscription to Rattle, which is US$25. One US$10,000 winner and ten US$200 finalists will be selected; one US$2,000 Readers’ Choice Award will then be chosen from among the Finalists by subscriber and entrant vote.

Poems should be written in English and not previously published. Inter-national entries must be submitted electronically. Entries close on 15 July, and winners will be announced on 15 September. For full details and how to enter, go to: http://www.rattle.com/prize/guidelines/
POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for June is Liberated by Marion Day. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

